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My fourth graders read the book òWonder,ó then watched the movie and 

were very inspired by the message of being kind to everyone. We decided to 

start the Kindness Squad and to spread kindness around our school. We 

wear our Kindness Squad shirts a few times a week and look for students 

who are being kind and reward with a small prize or a Kindness Revolution 

bracelet.  

We have also started to go into classrooms once a week to have students in 

each class be recognized for their hard work and kind behavior. When police 

officers enter our school, the Kindness Squad is called to welcome them and 

present them with their own special Kindness Revolution bracelet. My stu-

dentsõ ultimate goal is to spread kindness and show other students that being 

kind to one another can go a long way.  

ñ Alison Oxley, Ferguson teacher  

Book, film inspire Ferguson kindness  
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By ROBERT BERNHARD 
Director of Human Resources  
 

  As a Board Member of Leadership York, I have 

the good fortune of seeing and being part of 

many initiatives championed by local agencies, 

many made possible by United Way dollars. 

Each year, the District comes to you and asks 

for support with our United Way Campaign. 

Well, hereõs how some of those dollars come 

back to us.  

  On April 18, I had the unexpected honor of 

seeing some of those United Way dollars come 

back to the District in a big way at the FLY 

Grant Award Ceremony held at the Glatfelter 

Insurance Group in Leader Heights. 

  FLY for short, the Future Leaders of York 

program brings high school sophomores and 

juniors together from across York County, 

where they learn to become lifelong, responsi-

ble, active participants in their hometowns. The 

program helps develop leadership skills and last-

ing relationships with each other and community 

leaders. They develop and fine tune these skills 

through various activities and exercises. 

  One of their projects this year was focused on 

how the grant process works and how challeng-

ing it is to decide what agencies should receive 

funding, with limited dollars available to award. 

You may not be aware, but there are several 

hundred non-profits in York County alone, all 

with a worthwhile and noble purpose. To that 

end, the FLY students were given the lofty task 

of selecting four non-profit organizations and 

dividing up $5,000 among them. These funds 

were provided through a generous donation 

from the York County Community Foundation. 

  I am pleased to announce that $2,088.88, the 

single largest award, was given to the Lehman 

Center ð Childrenõs Aid Society, a United Way 

of York County partner agency, to fund a Teen 

Parent Support Group, which is held at William 

Penn High School. The award was presented by 

FLY student Alexis Shoemaker of Red Lion Sen-

ior High School and was accepted by Childrenõs 

Aid Society Executive Director Shari Gordon.  

The Lehman Center has provided funding for 

this program for three years. 

  The Center provides a weekly support group 

for 15 parenting teens at William Penn. The 

group is facilitated by four adults and two adult 

volunteers. Each meeting focuses on topics such 

as baby care, how to locate and obtain commu-

nity resources, and parenting skills. The teens in 

the group are more likely to attend school and 

learn how to get the resources they need to 

take care of their baby. The awarded funds pay 

for materials and the facilitators.  

Donated dollars benefit York City teens  

  In fact, this year, the group has an inter-

preter for Spanish-speaking teens!  

  Other non-profit winners included the 

Golden Connections Community Center, 

Salem Square Library, and the York County 

Food Bank. 

  I ask you to consider the United Way of 

York County when next yearõs campaign 

ramps up. Many dollars find their way back 

to the School District of the City of York. 



 


